Board of Trustees Duke Memorial United Methodist Church

A meeting of the Board of Trustees of Duke Memorial United Methodist Church was held in the Bradshaw Room 4:30 P.M. January 9, 1974, Dillard Teer, Vice Chairman Presiding.

The following were present:
Dillard Teer, Alfred Williams, J.A. McLean,
Rand Few, T.S. White, Jr., R.B. Reade,
C.J. Jones and Rev. Charles Hubbard, Pastor

The secretary presented bills of Cole Construction
Co. as follows: August 16, 1973 \$2,896.82

December 3, 1973 2,613.71

Total \$5,510.53

A motion was made by Rev. Hubbard that these bills be approved for payment, provided that both were approved by W.H. Howard. This motion further provided that future projects which may cost as much as \$1,000.00 be approved by the Chairman or Vice Chairman of the Board of Trustees before said work is started. The Chairman or Vice Chairman may get approval of other Trustees. This motion was 2nd. by Rand Few and carried.

Dillard Teer reported that C.E. Phillips, Jr. has appraised our Woodrow Street property as requested by this board in our meeting of October 15, 1973. This appriased value was \$35,000.00. A motion was made by Alfred Williams that the Trustees recommend to the Charge Conference that C.E. Phillips, Jr. be authorized to sell this property for approximately \$35,000. This motion was 2nd. by Rand Few and carried.

It was reported that a new law required all churches to list church property with proper County officials.

It was stated that church property was not subject tax, but must be listed. A motion was made

by T.S. White, Jr. that W.E. Self, Church Treasurer be asked to list our church property, including our two parsonages. This motion was 2nd. by J.A. McLean and carried.

C.J. Jones, Secretary